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President’s Advisory Committee (PAC)
Meeting Notes
November 19, 2020
__________________________________________________________________

Present:  T. Addison, A. Amason, A. Anderson, D. Anderson, A. Ballagh, H. Bland, D. Brooks, 
    L. Carmichael, D. Cone, M. Copeland, A. Culpepper, C. Curtis, M. Davoud, A, Edwards, 
    S. Engel, K. Gassiot, D. Gatch, A. Heaston, T. Holt, B. Joyner, J. Kraft, J. Lester, S. Lingrell, 
    S. Little, K. Marrero, L. McCullough, K. McNair, T. Mikell, M. Miller, E. Mills, D. Nivens, 
    C. Reiber, R. Schroeder, A. Smith, T. Smith, R. Stalnaker, L. Sweany, S. Tedders, K. Twining,
    A. Walker, M. Whitesel, T. Wilson, W. Woodrum, J. Wise


1. and 2.  Information Sharing and Gossip (All):

· Updates from President Marrero:
· COVID 19 – assessment taskforce closely monitoring numbers and trends; state is seeing an uptrend but numbers remain low in our three counties of service (Statesboro hospital has hit lowest number yet); assume there will be upticks in numbers in the next few weeks; CARES Center calls are up due to contract tracing; Health Center is stockpiled on testing; university has signed up for closed pod delivery of vaccines on Statesboro and Armstrong campuses; with mass availability dissemination of a vaccine the goal is to be close to normal open operations by Fall 2021; Summer will not be fully online, with some adaptation it will more traditional.
· Chancellor Call – legislatively, in addition to our large-cap projects, expansion of logistics/IT/tech corridor map is a top priority and there is a concern of fees being charged in this mode of structure (fees are not seeing growth in revenue as tuition revenue); election and political sensitivity – please make President Marrero and Ms. Ashley aware of any event, activity on campus; push for spring semester to be as engaged as possible; legislative action considered for this spring is tuition carry-forward; zero talk of formula funding being returned to the institution. 
· IE Climate Survey remains open one more day.  To date, 45% staff, 35% faculty, and 700 students have completed the survey.
· Convocation Center – $6 million received for design and a firm has been identified; $1.1 million in gifts and pledges has been raised so far.
· Annual evaluations – even in COVID environment we still hold employees accountable to do their jobs; staff evaluations working through HR; faculty evaluations and policies within colleges; student course evaluations are necessary and a SACSCOC requirement and will take place.
· The Honors Program received board approval for college status.  Congratulations!
· Dr. Little’s new assistant, Alison Gould, is providing support with Dr. Wilson’s calendar.
· Budgets is working with Auxiliary and Student Activities offices and other departments in updating mandatory fee filings with the state office.
· Cross divisional team (EM, Academic Affairs, Student Affairs) is at work in reimagining and strengthening new student orientation and transition programming. 
· Survey season is underway in the Provost budget office and assisting colleges with part-time and overload hires for spring semester.
· The Library will have extended hours the week prior to, as well as the week of finals.
· Recent site visit for WCHP nursing accreditation resulted in positive results. 
· Eagle Engage, the new student engagement platform, was launched on November 2.  
· Academic Affairs is making adjustments to spring schedule for faculty ADA accommodations and gathering information for two SACS reports.
· SGA has met two times since elections.  The next meeting is Jan. 18.
· New furniture will be delivered to the Russell Union Dec. 9-11.
· Academic Affairs is updating MOUs with Savannah Tech.
· Seating has been added in Starbucks.
· Interviews for the Director of Health Services will take place next week.
· Legal Affairs Bootcamp sessions have been uploaded to the webpage.  Faculty and staff can access those and earn up to14 of the 20 CE hours. 
· The Parker project is underway.  A series of eight USG workshops on new programs and program review will be sent to deans soon.  Provost Reiber has joined the USG’s General Education Council.
· The ribbon cutting for the new Engineering and Research Building is scheduled for Jan. 8.  Departments will begin move in on Dec. 14.
· An endowment in the amount of $50,000 has been established in memory of Larry Weiss, a faculty member who passed away earlier in the year.
· IT – 100% participation in system access review and more zoom campaigns forthcoming to ensure efficiency and security.
· JPHCOPH – Dr. Nandi Marshall has been elected to the APHA executive board; Dr. Haresh Rochani has been elected as Chair-Elect for the ASPH section of APHA; Dr. Stacy Smallwood was invited to participate in HIV Prevention and Treatment panel.
· Positive feedback from students on the common read.  Many thanks to all divisions involved in the temporary transition of ballrooms to instructional spaces.  We’ve received the 5-year plan from the Irish government on their diaspora strategy. 
· Fall commencement – speakers will be announced soon, tickets will be distributed to students on Monday, and website information is forthcoming, including safety protocols (social distancing, face coverings, etc.).  Approximately 400 students from spring and summer semesters will be participating in fall graduation.  Volunteers are still needed for several ceremonies. 
· Faculty Senate meets today at 4 p.m.
· The Staff Council food drive ended on Sunday and over 1,160 items were donated.  Council is currently in the midst of Staff Professional Development Conference, with approximately 283 registrants.  Conference keynote, featuring Dr. Wilson, is open and available via webinar. 
· Strategic Planning Committee continues to meet and will roll out the employee engagement survey soon.
· A big thank you to the two faculty peer review teams in their review of student learning outcome assessment documents from across campus. 
· OIE – action plans are due by March 15; encourage team members to participate in the IE Climate Survey; DiversityEdu will be rolled out in early December; IE Fellow activity on Dec. 11 from 3-4:30 p.m.; Congratulations to Dean Nivens on receiving the 2020 Stanley C. Israel Regional Award for Advancing Diversity in the Chemical Sciences.
· Facilities – PAC at Armstrong campus will begin renovations in early spring and heavy cleaning of all buildings will take place over the winter break to prepare for spring semester.
· University Excellence of Excellence – received 175 nominations.  A new leadership award was added this year, which has received 18 nominations.  Team awards have received 10 nominations.  Applications are due Dec. 1 and the review committees will begin processing completed applications on Dec. 7.  The ceremony is set for April 2.
· Paperwork for hiring GA’s for spring semester due to COGS by Dec. 1.
· EO & Title IX – refer to their office any questions regarding the log in prompting self-ID for protected vets and individuals with disability and an addition was added to their website for students to request pregnancy-related accommodations or academic adjustments. 


3. P1-5 – Enrollment Update (Lingrell):

· Spring 2021 
· Applications
· New freshman applications are up 51.5%
· Admits up 66%
· SOAR reservations are up 98.5%
· Dual enrollment is down by 9.6%
· Transfer is flat
· Graduate applications are up 8.5% and admits up 10%
· Enrollment
· Headcount is down 5%
· New undergraduate is down 1.15% but ahead in graduate
· Overall dual enrollment is doing well


4. P1-4 – USG Mental Health Initiative Overview (Little):

· Mental health of students is critical!
· Governor Kemp allocated $11.5 million to the USG through the Governor’s Emergency Education Relief fund and CARES Act resources to be directed at mental health of our students
· Funding will be utilized by the system to support clinical expansion of services through Christie Campus Health, a 3rd party provider
· USG will also coordinate a partnership with The Jed Foundation
· Campus mini grants for funding (GS focus):
· Support in creation of mental health folders
· Expanding training opportunities 
· QPR training/resources
· Funding for wellness champions embedded in all student organizations
· GS steering team has been identified


5. P1-4 – Student CARES Team Plan (Little):

· Team will continue to monitor and respond to the COVID Repository cases coming in during Thanksgiving and Winter break periods
· DOS Cares Team, Counseling Services, and Housing will each have staff on call 24/7 to support students
· On-duty staff prepared to support students in isolation/quarantined, including meal delivery, over the breaks


6. P1-5 – FY2022 Budget Prioritization (President Marrero):

· Campus email will be sent later today providing documents (budget narrative, budget data sheets, and budget planning) via the MyGeorgiaSouthern portal
· $2.29 million reduction from FY19 to FY20
· $1.57 million in unallocated funds was held back
· Budget planning document = $3.778 million
· Listing of current vacant positions and positions vacated in Voluntary Separation Plan (VSP) willing to freeze until April to see where we are
· Ranking of colleges and divisions prioritization of restoring operational dollars, position dollars, $500,000 set aside for equity (analysis by Segal, formerly Sipson), and $500,000 for promotion and tenure
· Assumption is we will see approximately $1.7 or $1.8 million true reduction rather than the $2.29 million
· Growth estimate cannot be included in how to cover reduction


7. P1-5 - Institutional Search Updates (President Marrero):

· Vice President for Business and Finance – national search conducted by Parker Executive Search; chaired by Ron Stalnaker and TaJuan Wilson, a committee has been formed and will be charged in early December; timeline:  job description is currently being updated, advertised by 2nd week of December through January, zoom interviews in February, candidates on campus for in-person interviews in early March; candidate identified sometime in March; Mr. Whitaker will continue to serve in position until new hire.
· Dean of Students – Dr. Aileen Dowell has been named the new DOS, beginning on Feb. 1.  She comes to us from Georgia Gwinnett College.  A very special thanks to Dr. Mark Whitesel serving as interim dean.
· College of Education Dean – Search process is underway.
OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT
P.O. BOX 8033 • STATESBORO, GA 30460 • TELEPHONE 912-478-5211 • FAX 912-478-0598 • TDD 912-478-1454


OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT
P.O. BOX 8033 • STATESBORO, GA 30460 • TELEPHONE 912-478-5211 • FAX 912-478-0598 • TDD 912-478-1454

image2.(null)



A UNIT OF THE UNIVERSITY SYSTEM OF GEORGIA  •  AFFIRMATIVE ACTION/EQUAL OPPORTUNITY INSTITUTION



STATESBORO  •   SAVANNAH  •   HINESVILLE  •   ONLINE











image1.emf



A UNIT OF THE UNIVERSITY SYSTEM OF GEORGIA  •  AFFIRMATIVE ACTION/EQUAL OPPORTUNITY INSTITUTION



STATESBORO   •   SAVANNAH   •   HINESVILLE











